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Primrose Hill Primary School Weekly Newsletter 

Parent Consultations  
We hope you have enjoyed the 

opportunity to speak to your child’s 

teacher. It isn’t how we would normally 

conduct these sessions, but everything has to be 

adapted. 

New chair of Governors 

As some of you know, I am moving out of London next week and 

so the time has come for me to step down as chair of governors. 

At the governing board meeting on Tuesday, I am delighted to 

report that Claire Cameron, one of our parent governors, was 

elected as the new chair with immediate effect. Claire has been a 

parent governor for two years and has made a great impact, 

particularly as SEND link governor and on the Finance and 

Premises Committee. I am sure she will do an excellent job as 

chair. I will be remaining as a governor for a little while, particularly 

to support the ongoing headteacher recruitment work. Early in the 

new year, the governing body will be holding a parent governor 

election so if you are interested, please watch out for further 

information. It’s been a real privilege to chair the governing board 

for the last two years and I am grateful to have had the 

opportunity to support our wonderful school during this 

time.  Gavin Davies 

Life continues to be fun and games at Primrose Hill. The SLT are becoming very confident epidemiologists! A 

big thank you to you all for having faith and trust in us as we manage a challenging situation. Schools are 

becoming increasingly under pressure, and Camden schools have seen an increase in C19 cases 

in their communities over the past few weeks.  We must continue to keep safe and remain 

vigilant.  Happy Thanks Giving Weekend to our American families ! 

Thank you for working with us.  Robin & Mireille 

Head Teacher Recruitment 
As you know, I will be leaving Primrose Hill in a 

few week’s time. The second round of recruitment 

is underway to appoint a new Head Teacher. To 

again reassure you, the Governing Body will only 

appoint the right candidate. Mireille is all ready to 

continue leading the school with the SLT until this 

happens. We only want the perfect person to 

come and join the school to lead it into the 

future.  Robin 

Feedback on our Safe Street 
Restrictions 

The Council have provided a website for you to 

provide any feedback on the new closure 

restrictions and the removal of the fence.   

This can be found here:  

https://safetravelcamden.commonplace.is/overview 

As the UK comes out of lockdown next week and we return 

to a (more stricter) tier system, government guidelines 

outline that schools and universities will remain open 

throughout all 3 tiers, meaning 

that school attendance will still be 

compulsory.  

 

We’re currently at 96.22% across 

the whole school with 96.13% in 

EYFS and 96.24% in KS1-2. Thank 

you to all families supporting us in keeping attendance 

amazing at Primrose Hill. 

With that being said, the weather is getting colder and we 

will be continuing to ventilate the building as per the risk 

assessment so please make sure you send your children in 
with layers to school.  

Only 3 weeks left, lets finish this year on a high! Lyra & 

Mandy 

Next Week’s Parent Coffee Morning 

On Wednesday 2nd December, Syra & Laura 

will do a 5 minute presentation about 

structure and routines at home in these 

uncertain times and then share a coffee and 

discussion with parents. Here is the link for Zoom:  
https://us04web.zoom.us/j/6086924270?

pwd=WHJuVUVaZmJ6aXIvcjB4eXU0NGM2UT09  

Meeting ID: 608 692 4270  

Passcode: Vcaw6s  
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  Protocol Champions 

Stars of the Week 

 

 


